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Kim Nguyen  579-0580 
2knguyen@gmail.com 
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*Adrienne Stephens   
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solodmom@aol.com 
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Helping Hands 
Madelyn Rudy 683-3816 
mgrudyfit21@gmail.com 
 
Hospitality 
Judy Huckabay     226-0717 
kcuhj@yahoo.com 
 
Membership 
Nancy Dorighi   657-7543  
ndorighi@comcast.net 
 
Newsletter 
Carol Chan   657-3640  
carol_chan@comcast.net 
 
Publicity 
Sara Rozzano 490-7539 
SRballet@hotmail.com 
 
Spiritual/Sunshine 
Nancy Newman 657-7693 
ncynrsern@gmail.com 
 
Telephone Tree 
Vivian Mason   656-5017 

   

President’s Message 
  
Dear Women of St Joseph, 
  
We just went through a busy month with Holiday Boutique and 20 Years 
Anniversary of the Women of St Joseph!  My sincere thanks to everyone for 
coming together to make it happen. 
  
Now, let the Christmas spirit begin! “Christmas Crèche Exhibit” is on 
Monday, December 5, 2016, organized by Adrienne Stephens. “Train of 
Lights” is on Wednesday, December 7, 2016, organized by Nancy Dorighi.  
Please save your time to join us. 
  
Also, Women of St Joseph’s Annual Christmas Tea this year is going to be at 
Sherry Dunn's home on Sunday, December 11, 2016 for charity fund raising 
donations.   An evite has been emailed out to our members by Sherry; if you 
haven’t received it by now, please contact Sherry at 510-471-6224 or email her 
at solodmom@aol.com. Thank you, Sherry, for your warm hospitality.    
  
As we are going to celebrate the Birth of the Baby Jesus at Christmas, may the 
peace of the New Born King be with you throughout the year! 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS & HAPPY NEWYEAR!! 
 

Sincerely, 

KimNguyen 
WOSJ President 
 



 
 

UPCOMING MEETINGS & EVENTS--- Mark Your Calendars! 
 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
   
   
   
   
   
   

                    
Thank You from Madelyn Rudy           
Thanks again for all the help with Les' funeral. 

    
Helping Hands                        
If you know anyone that would like to attend our meetings and events but needs transportation, please contact 
Madelyn Rudy 510-683-3816.  She will arrange for one of our members to assist in having the need met. Also, let 
Madelyn know of anyone needing help from WOSJ. 

               
Women of St. Joseph Polo Shirts are still $15           
Good news!  WOSJ polo shirts will continue at the sale price of $15 for the remainder of this membership year, 
through June 20, 2017.  Our polo shirts are a sign of unity and can be worn to any function where WOSJ gather as a 
group such as the senior luncheon in January, the Easter Vigil reception next April, and to the monthly meetings.  
Available sizes: S, M, L, XL, XXL, XXXL.  Contact Nancy Dorighi at ndorighi@comcast.net or 510-657-7543. 
               

                       
Offer to Women Of St Joseph’s members                
Vacation home for rent in SOUTH LAKE TAHOE: 4 bedrooms, two baths.  For more details, please contact 
Pamela Randolph at 510-656-2414 or email at pamelaer@hotmail.com. 
 

 
 
 

December 5th 
Monday 

Christmas Crèche Exhibit   
at The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints 

3865 Middlefield Road 
Palo Alto, California 

December 7th  
Wednesday 

“Train of Lights”  
Meet at the station at 4:00 pm 

37029 Mission Blvd. (NOT ON NILES BLVD)
December 11th  

Sunday 
WOSJ CHRISTMAS TEA 

Sherry Dunn’s home  from 1:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
2437 Maraschino Pl., Union City, CA 94587 

 
JAN 6th,  2017  

Friday 

 
Senior Lunch                   11:00 am – 1:00 pm  Church Hall 
                           

 
JAN 17th,  2017  

Tuesday 
Bowling                                                
 

Bowling at Cloverleaf and fellowship dinner follow 
 



 
 
 

      
      

                       
Christmas Crèche Exhibit         Monday, Dec 5th 
For 28 years the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints of Palo Alto has sponsored a crèche exhibit with over 
350 nativities from around the world. A dedicates staff of volunteers artfully and lovingly bring the scenes together, 
and offer the exhibit as a gift to the community-free admission. Adrienne Stephens will be attending on Monday, 
December 5, 2016 leaving Fremont at 2:00 pm.  
  
Please call Adrienne Stephens at 510-651-8672 to join in getting ready for Christmas.  Let's carpool and enjoy 
dinner afterward.  You can visit their web site at christmascreche.org 
    

              
All aboard the Niles “Train of Lights”  Wednesday, Dec 7th         4 pm 
For those who managed to get tickets to the Niles Canyon Railway Train of Lights on Wednesday, December 7, 

2016, we will meet at the station at 4:00 pm.  The station located at 37029 Mission Blvd. (NOT ON NILES 
BLVD).  Please read you Eventbrite confirmation and instructions carefully. You will need to bring your 
confirmation page to get your tickets.   We will board the train together so we can sit near each other. Immediately 
after the ride, we will gather at Bronco Billy’s Pizza Palace, 37651 Niles Blvd.   
 
Didn’t get a ticket?   Please still plant to join the pizza party.  Arrive about 6:00 p.m.  Contact Nancy Dorighi at 
510-657-7543 or email her at ndorighi@comcast.net; if you have questions.     
                

 
WOSJ Christmas Tea    Sunday, Dec 11th        from 1 pm to 4 pm 
Our annual tea will be at Sherry Dunn's home at 2437 Maraschino Place, Union City, CA for charity fundraising.  
 
Please bring your special tea cup and a finger food to share, AND we will have a COOKIE or CANDY 
EXCHANGE:  Bring one dozen of your favorite cookies or candies (homemade or store bought) and take some 
home. (Don't forget your recipes)  Please contact Sherry Dunn at 510-471-6224 or email her at solodmom@aol.com 
if you haven't gotten an invitation. 

                   
Senior’s Holiday Luncheon   Friday, Jan 6th             from 11am to 1pm 
I would like to invite members to give your time and talent for the Senior Citizen luncheon is going to be held on 
the Feast of Epiphany, January 6, 2017.  We are cooking in the church’s kitchen in the morning.    Please contact 
Bea Taus at 510-490-8965 or email her at bea.taus28@gmail.com.  More details to follow! 

                    
Bowling      Tuesday, Jan 17th            TBD 
We have chosen bowling at Cloverleaf Bowling, and fellowship dinner follows as an activity for January in lieu of 
our regular general meeting.  More detail to come in January’s newsletter! 
 

Coming Events



 
 
 
 
 
 
     

WOSJ Holiday Boutique              
Holiday Boutique with Laura Dauzat was fun! Vendors donated $500.  The attendance was fair, but the board 
agreed that we need to improve publicity next year including local church bulletins, and newspapers. 
 

  
    
WOSJ 20th Anniversary Celebration                    
20 Years Celebration of the Women of St. Joseph was such a wonderful and joyful event with a very beautiful 
sharing moment of our sisterhood together in our logo T-Shirts.  

 

   
It was my great honor and pleasure to acknowledge our past presidents.  Thank you, Bea Tau, for being our First 
President (1996).  Below is the message from our First President, given at the 20th Anniversary brunch. 
 

How It Went



 

 



   
                          

Happy Birthday to those born in DECEMBER 
 

 
    
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                      
                                                                                                                                                                                                      
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Gail Noeth December 1 Miriam Keller  December 3 

Helen Campbell December 16 * Krista Phair 
* Margaret Purcell-Brisken 

December 20 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Something to Ponder at Christmas Time  
 

As the Christmas season's upon us 
And the children beam with glee, 
And angels keep a watchful eye, 

Let's pray on bended knee. 
 

Let's give our hearts to those in need 
And lend a helpful hand... 

So others who have much less are hopeful 
That God does have a plan. 

 
Let's show each other the power of prayer, 

So prayer will see us through. 
Let's show the Lord that all He teaches 

Will fuel our wisdom too! 
 

As we give praise to God above, 
Remember to praise each other... 
And fill the air with song and joy, 

Dear sister and dear brother! 
 

Dianne Cogar 
Salesian Inspirational Books 

Nancy Newman 
Spiritual Chairperson 


